
 

 
CITY OF TUALATIN 

Staff Report 
 
 
 

TO:    Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 

THROUGH:    Sherilyn Lombos, City Manager 

FROM:    Megan George, Assistant to the City Manager 

DATE:    June 8, 2020 

SUBJECT: 
Consideration of an Amendment to the Intergovernmental Agreement between Washington County 
and the City of Tualatin for the Washington County Community Development Block Grant Program 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
Staff recommends that the City Council authorize the City Manager to execute the amendment to 
the Intergovernmental Agreement.  

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: 
In 2014, Tualatin entered into a three-year Intergovernmental Cooperation Agreement with 
Washington County to continue partnership in the Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) 
program. While the existing agreement contains an automatic renewal clause, and was renewed 
as such in 2018, an amendment is required because of recent guidance released by HUD. The 
changes are minor and include: 

 More detailed statutory language under II.3  

 New language prohibiting use of funds if the City does not further fair housing within the City 
or if City’s actions impede the County’s actions to comply with the County’s fair housing 
certification under II.3 

 More detailed statutory language under III.3 
 

FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS: 
There are no direct financial implications to this agreement; however, the City of Tualatin has 
received CDBG funds through Washington County and the updated agreement will allow Tualatin 
to continue to participate. 

 

ATTACHMENTS: 

- Amendment No. 1 
- Intergovernmental Agreement 


